
Realignment  more  than  just
altering Hwy. 50
By Kathryn Reed

Panels depicting what the proposed multi-million dollar loop
road project could be filled the room at Lake Tahoe Resort
Hotel.

Tuesday night’s open house about the potential realignment of
Highway 50 around Harrah’s and MontBleu on the South Shore was
an extension of the gathering in December.

For Clay Grubb, a trail builder with the Tahoe Rim Trail
Association,  he  is  most  excited  about  the  proposed
overcrossing that would link the casinos to Van Sickle Bi-
State Park. It would provide a safer route than negotiating a
five-lane highway.

Carl  Hasty,  executive  director  of  Tahoe  Transportation
District, said he liked seeing new faces in the crowd on Jan.
26.  The  environmental  documents  are  still  slated  to  be
released  this  spring,  which  will  be  followed  by  a  60-day
comment period. TTD is the lead agency.

A slew of entities will have to sign off on the project for it
to  go  forward  –  including  both  state  departments  of
transportation,  South  Lake  Tahoe,  Douglas  County,  TTD  and
Tahoe Regional Planning Agency.

The City Council will have to approve the final environmental
documents,  and  relinquish  local  roads  and  accept  the  new
highway alignment. For the city streets that would be replaced
with the highway it also means figuring out how the connector
streets work, routes for emergency vehicles, and how those
living in the neighborhood access the new highway and other
routes they are accustomed to today.
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There  will  be  another  loop  road  meeting  Feb.  10  from
4:30pm-7pm at the South Tahoe Middle School multipurpose room.
It will feature a presentation of the project, and include a
question and answer session. Questions about the project are
being  taken  in  advance.  Submit  them  to  Tracy  Franklin  at
tfranklin@cityofslt.us by 5pm Feb. 8.


